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Woodridge Lake Sewer District Update 

On December 18 more than 60 taxpayers attended the Woodridge 
Lake Sewer District Special Meeting to get updated since the last 
community meeting held on October 2 and to approve funding for 
a comprehensive study to analyze the situation. Ken Green, the 
Chair of the Planning Committee, made a 45-minute presentation 
followed by a question and answer session. Ken began by review­
ing recent activities undertaken with the Department of Environ­
mental Protection (DEP), the current alternatives, the need for a 
revised Facilities Plan and its Scope of Work and, finally, the costs 
of completing the effort. 

At issue are the unique design of the treatment system and the 
amount of water being sent to the facility, as well as the installed 
ridge and furrow leaching beds that keep the treated water from the 
plant beneath the ground. The 92-acre parcel on which the plant 
and filter beds sit is located within the Bantam River watershed, 
which has been classified AA, the state's highest water quality 
level. A detailed study was conducted in 2005 that concluded with 
two possible solutions: either upgrade the plant and fields, or con­
struct a pipeline to Torrington's treatment plant. Ken Green noted 
that Torrington's reply to the study indicated, "They are not too 
excited about having us." 

Contributing to the problem is the inconsistency in the amount of 
water being sent to the treatment plant. During periods of pro­
longed rain or winter thaw volume spikes between 55,000 and 
300,000 gallons per day, suggesting that a huge amount of surface 
and groundwater is entering the sewer lines. 

"There is a high probability that individual homeowners can re­
duce inappropriate water from entering the system," Paul Dom-
browski, Vice President of Woodard & Curran, the district's con­
sulting engineers, said. "Funding this study will allow us to con­
duct smoke tests to see i f lawn drains are connected to the sewers, 
and to inspect homes for sump pumps, water softeners, dehumidi-
fiers, or other sources that may be sending water into the lines." 
The district is planning to begin conducting house-to-house in­
spections shortly to identify potential sources of excess water en­
tering the system. Taxpayers can be subject to fines of $100 per 
day per violation for unauthorized connections under Section 22a-
438 of the state statutes. 



C O M M I T T E E R E P O R T S 

As part of their work, Woodard & Curran will look at 
the condition of the main lines, recommend repairs, 
educate homeowners, and form the foundation for the 
ultimate plan to fix the capacity problem. 

"The study conducted in 2005 presented us with costs 
between $6 and 10 million to improve our plant and 
fields." Ken told the group. "The Torrington option was 
priced between $10 and 15 million, an amount certain 
to grow given the amount of water we are experienc­
ing." 

By unanimous vote the taxpayers approved a plan by 
the district to fund $253,350 of the $563,000 program. 
The balance of $309,650, or 55 percent of the total 
cost, wil l come from the Connecticut Clean Water 
Fund. Ken advised the attendees to "brace yourselves 
for an expensive fix." Since the meeting district repre­
sentatives and Woodard & Curran have had several 
meetings with the DEP to clarify elements of the plan. 
Recently we were notified that the DEP has approved 
the clarified plan and has committed to paying 55 per­
cent of the costs. We are now moving forward with the 
implementation. 

To keep property owners fully informed about the pro­
gress of the study and solutions to problems individual 
homeowners might face, the district launched a new 
web site: www.WLSD-Goshen.org. 

Woodridge Lake Arts 

By Stuart Grodin 

In case you haven't noticed, 2011 is a very unique 
year. There are some memorable dates on the cal­
endar: 1/1/11, 1/11/11, 11/1/11, and 11/11/11. No­
vember 11, 2011 wil l certainly be a very popular 
day for weddings. It will be pretty hard for a guy 
to forget his anniversary i f he gets married on that 
date. 

I have also discovered a very rare phenomenon 
that occurs this year. I f you take the last two digits 
of the year in which you were born and add your 
age (in 2011) it will always add up to 111. Very 
interesting! 

Now that I have your undivided attention.. .we 
have 14 free concerts and a free wine tasting in 
2011. Every Tuesday night during the summer we 
have concerts on the beach, and many Saturday 
evening conceits, either in the clubhouse or on the 
beach. 

We have a Jimmy Buffet Tribute Band for July 4th 
weekend, a return of the Berkshire Big Band, and 
the end of season extravaganza with the Caribbean 
Beach Bums. 

We have many exciting and enjoyable events to 
look forward to i f the snow ever melts! 

See you at the concerts. Frank Moss and his wife Tracy retired to 
California from Woodridge a few years 
ago. Sadly and unexpectedly Frank passed 
away Tuesday evening at age 71. As founder 
of Landmark Real Estate, Frank was known 
well by all of the early homeowners at 
Woodridge who looked to him for commu­
nity guidance, advice, recommendations, but 
mostly friendship. He adored his beautiful 
wife Tracy and was deeply proud of his chil­
dren. Frank and Tracy returned annually to 
visit his cherished friends at Woodridge, to 
whom he was known as an optimist, good 
sport, and generous and cheerful person. We 
will miss him and extend our deep condo­
lences to Tracy. 
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